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Septic System Connection -  79876 Hwy 101: (Information)  Mr. Chick reported that he 
received notice that his letter concerning connection to the district had been received but had 
not received a contact in reply. 
   
Emergency Needs List:  (Information)  Ms. Tindall presented the list (attached) for review.   
 
Ms. Virginia Birkby moved adoption of the list and charge Mr. Chick with it’s 
implementation for three (3) sites by October which was seconded by Mr. Schiffman.  AIF. 
 
It was observed that the community club may wish to contribute to this effort.  Mr. Chick 
was asked to contact them and discuss a possible Tunnel Echoes article.   
 
Ordinance 17-01 SD:  (Information)  The ordinance was dropped and October set for 
consideration of an operations ordinance for the district. 
 
June 16

th
 Minutes:  (Action)  Mr. Schiffman moved adoption of the June 16th minutes which 

was seconded by Ms. Virginia Birkby.  AIF with Ms. Debra Birkby abstaining.    
 
 
New Business:     

 

Sole Sourcing Membranes: (Information)  CMI’s letter on sole sourcing (attached) was 
discussed.  Mr. Chick indicated that we probably had no more than three (3) years of 
additional life remaining in the existing membranes.  He said the recommendation was that 
all four (4) membrane trains be replaced at a cost of $260K from Kubota.   
 
Move sole sourcing consideration to September’s meeting. 
 

 

Reports: 

 

Accounts Receivable:  Received full payment on one non-performing account and a lien 
placed with the tax assessor on the other remaining non-performing account.   
 
District Manager’s Report:  (attached)  Mr. Chick said that the district smoke test was 
scheduled for August 9th. 
 
Mr. Schiffman moved that the District Manager purchase another mixer as soon as possible 
with an expenditure authorization up to $9,999.00 which was seconded by Ms. Virginia 
Birkby,  AIF. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  All outstanding months balanced. 
 
Board Comments:  Mr. Schiffman indicated a new appreciation for the District Manager 
having watched him pull the malfunctioning mixer from the membrane tank.  Ms. Darr 
Tindall announced her resignation as President with a new election to take place next month.    
 
August Agenda Items:  Report on the smoke test, operating ordinance in October, officer 
election, new mixer report, and September sole sourcing consideration. 













 

 

Manager Report July 21, 2017 

 

 

 

 

SANITARY:  

 

Biosolids have been hauled and spread. Irrigation sprinkler head maintenance continues.  

 

Smoke testing of the collection system is tentatively scheduled with C-More Pipe 

Services for the first week of August. Notification will be placed on door knobs at all 

homes within the District in advance of testing. The testing will be completed in a day, 

and we will be provided with a report of trouble spots. Our staff will also be available 

throughout the testing. 

 

As of the writing of this report, we are now again having problems with the mixer for the 

anoxic basin. I am working with Flygt on warranty and repair options. 


